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The World Blind Union (WBU) is a global organisation that represents the worldwide community of 285 million blind and partially sighted persons.  “We envision a community where people who are blind or partially sighted are empowered to participate on an equal basis in any aspect of life they choose”. We have been working for more than 3 decades to make a significant difference in the lives of millions of Blind/Partially sighted persons through our work in the areas of Representation, Capacity Building, Resource Sharing and Accessibility which includes our efforts to influence the policies and regulations of the UN and other international agencies to reflect the needs and views of blind and partially sighted persons.  WBU operates through 6 regional unions which are comprised of organizations of and for the blind in some 190 countries.   

The WBU is one of the key, active and founding members of the International Disability Alliance and also has consultative status with UN ECOSOC, World Bank, WHO and a number of other relevant UN and international agencies. 

The WBU wholeheartedly welcomes and sincerely appreciates the call for the comments of CRPD committee on the article 6 of CRPD “General comment on the rights of women/girls with disabilities”

Comments:

1. The draft general comment on the rights of women/girls with disabilities is sound and comprehensive;
2. The draft has recognised the twin track approach adopted by the convention with regard to Women/Girls with disabilities;

3. Para 49 and 50 on education should mention the blind and partially sighted persons since they come under sensory disabilities which the convention states;
4. The document does not have adequate focus on the access to information in accessible formats such as braille, large print, audio, electronic text and other forms;

5. The draft should focus on the isolation of women/girls with visual disabilities which hinder their participation;
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